September 3, 2002

Mr. Richard E. Asche

President

Bremerton-Kitsap Airporter, Inc. 

P.O. Box 1255

Port Orchard, Washington  98366

RE:  Compliance Filing

Dear Mr. Asche,

Thank you for your letter of August 24, 2002, inquiring about the implementation of tariffs that the Commission ordered in the recent adjudicative proceeding involving your firm, Docket No. TC-001846.

When rates are adjudicated, and the Commission orders rates into effect, the process is set out in WAC 480-09-340.  The process provides for expedited effect of a tariff under the circumstances of this proceeding.

Often this provision benefits companies by expediting the increase, so needed funds are not further delayed.  The Commission has no need of a prefiling period because it has already reviewed and decided the merits of the tariff in question.  

The purpose of the notice required in WAC 480-30-050 is to allow customers the opportunity to ask that a proposed increase be suspended for further Commission study.   Here, the notice was provided to customers when Bremerton-Kitsap initially filed for a rate increase in this docket, and the Commission has undertaken that study during the adjudication.  

Thank you for your inquiry.  If you have further questions about the process, please contact me at 360-664-1249.

Sincerely,

Eugene K. Eckhardt

Assistant Director of Water and Transportation

